MEADOW WOOD FARMS NEWSLETTER



www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

A MONTHLY PUBLICATION OF M.W.F.P.O.A., P.O. BOX 77-1896—OCALA, FL 34477

Your Neighbors Are Your Best Protection!



This was the main point brought to us by Detective Evans and Deputy Lockhart of the Dunnellon District Office of the Sheriff's Department. Both officers were guest speakers at our March Association meeting. There are no official "Neighborhood Watch" programs anymore, but they emphasized that your neighbors have

a better idea if there is suspicious activity in your area than they do. They encouraged us to call in on the non-emergency phone number of 732-9111 anytime that something doesn't look right. Of course, if you know it's an emergency call 911, but they prefer we don't clog that line if it is just suspicious.

Other helpful suggestions:

Keep your cars and doors locked and if you have an automatic start the engine fob, make sure you check, that when you leave your car, it isn't still running and unlocked. One of the residents present, who shall remain nameless, proved that very point for us. Yep, as they were leaving, the detective came back in and asked who owned a Buick. You could hear a pin drop, until we realized that he was talking about an uninhabited car with its engine running. You can't make this up. There were a number of unintentional humorous moments at the meeting. It's worth coming just for the laughs.

Never leave keys or firearms in an unlocked car. Detective Evans really hates this kind of carelessness. Can't do this in this day and age folks.

Security Cameras are a big help to them. He especially liked the ones that respond to the doorbell being rung. Apparently, most burglaries are committed during the day. He assured us that most day robbers will avoid places with alarm systems, dogs, or anything that might be problematic. There are a variety of camera systems at varying prices. Some will alert your cell phone with movement or the doorbell and most will capture an image that helps with the apprehension of the crook.

Their MCSO facebook page is a huge source of information.

Beware of Scams. If someone offers you something for free, it's generally not. The IRS does not call you threatening to arrest you if you don't pay up, they will audit you first.....and call your relative, who is unlikely to be stranded in some exotic locale, before you send money.

The volunteer program, called COPS includes trained persons, who will cruise neighborhoods, but not one specifically or by request. The president has application forms, if you're interested.

Generally, we are considered to be a safe neighborhood, but it never hurts to keep aware. Another good reason to know your neighbors.





Upcoming Events

Next Board Meeting May 11, 2017

Next Assoc. Meeting May 18, 2017

Agenda: Association Elec-

tions

Welcome Baskets will be available at future meetings for new residents.

MEET AND GREET:

May 12, 2017

Inside this issue:

President's Message Officers	2
Association Info	3
MWF Spirit in Action	4
Clubs & Activities	5
Clubs & Activities	6,7
Advertisements & Classifieds	8,9
Meet Your Neighbors	10
Form for Member- ship –Join Now	11

ASSOCIATION INFORMATION

Page 2

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: The Best and the Brightest



This month, I am yielding most of my space to highlight the excellent individuals who have "stepped up" to run for MWFPOA's Executive Board (no doubt in response to my stirring message in last month's newsletter), just kidding, of course. Please thank these folks when next you see them, and don't forget to come to our May 18th meeting to vote them in officially!

Elizabeth Waller, President - MWFPOA

ATTENTION—ATTENTION!!!

Slate of Officers for the next Meadow Wood Farms Property Association Board

Come to the next meeting MAY 18th, and VOTE!

Leslie Pope Hall—President

Heidi Boynton ——-Vice President

Dick Woodrome——- Treasurer

Karen Reade——-Secretary

Officers of MWFPOA & Standing Committees

President	Elizabeth Waller	352-304-8871	Control	Chair: Bill Atkins —	236-6336
Elizabeth@slowturningfarm.com			Zach Zachary, Tom Corrow, Elaine Hager		
Vice-President	Bob Coveney	352 229-4243	Directory	Chair: Elizabeth Waller	304-8871
rwcoveney@yahoo.com Me		Membership	Chair: Linda Lemisch	267 218-2448	
Secretary	Leslie Pope-Hall	861-3292	Newsletter	Chair: Dorothy Henry	
	blctie@aol.com			MWFPOAnewsletter@gmail.com	
	D: -1- 177 1	001 0004		Jodie Gebhard, Sandy Mollberg	
Treasurer	Dick Woodrome	861-2364	Parties	Chair: Connie Story &	369-0809
rdw218w@aol.com			Sandy Mollberg	861-9622	
Beautification	Chair: Vacant		Recycling	Chair: Rachael & Lillian Workman	
			Refreshments	Chair: BK Sawyer	861-8883
THE BOARD	POSTED ON THE WE MEETINGS AND THE MBERSHIP MEETING	GENERAL	Sunshine	Chair: Karen Reade	622-2030
www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com		Welcome	Chair: Della Brock, Linda Lemisch	873-2726	

Page 3

Directory Information

Directories

They will be available at the meetings or please contact Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com or call 861-2364 to find out how to get yours. New directories are free for members. Non members may purchase the directory for \$5.00. Members who would like to have an extra copy may purchase one for \$2.00.

Update Info to Directory:

If you have any updates to your phone number, spelling of your name or corrections to your address, please send them to Elizabeth Waller at Elizabeth@slowturningfarm.com

New Residents or Lot Owners:

Joseph & Eileen Mullins 24 Count Fleet Drive.

Robert Wilson

11 Nashua Drive



THANK YOU NEWSLETTER DELIVERY PEOPLE!

A volunteer group of your neighbors delivers your newsletter every month. This saves the association considerable mailing expense and ensures that you get your newsletter in a timely manner.



Thank you to our generous members who contribute delicious goodies to our meetings making them more festive and social.



Sunshine Report

If you are aware of someone who could benefit from receiving a card, whether due to illness or other reason, please notify: Karen Reade 622-2030

Get well cards were sent to—
Maria Meunier
and sympathy cards were sent to—
Art and Tina Ringfield and the Phillips Family

Membership & Newsletter

We have 222 members. We want more. Are you signed up, yet?

The newsletter is ALSO available in **color** on the website. **www.mwfpoa.com**

The current **membership** year runs from June to the end of May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP. Your membership supports the monthly Newsletter along with a multitude of events and improvements to our community. We need all of you to participate in keeping Meadow Wood Farms the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don't forget that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are encouraged to participate in all aspects of the Association.

Need to check if you've paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861 -2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com. You can have the good feeling that comes from being an involved and contributing member of your community.

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone in MWF who requested it. Mailing tubes have been attached to your mailbox stand in order to make these deliveries legal in the eyes of the USPS. If you're not getting one and/or need a tube, contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com

NOTICE: Residents who summer outside of Meadow Wood Farms please advise Dick Woodrome to update your subscription from home delivery to the mailing list.



Recycle Your Aluminum Cans

A Portion to Benefit MWFPOA Treasury

Thank you Rachael and Lillian Workman!

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake View Drive East. Barrels are provided for that purpose. Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and crushed are our favorites. Tab tops may go to any charity you know or bring them to meetings to go to Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation.

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE!

ABSOLLUTELY NO TRASH



Come to the Meeting and Win!

WOO HOO! Shelly Smith will tell you that, it REALLY pays to come to the meetings. She took home \$150 at the March meeting for just showing up. We start over next month with \$50.00 and keep adding \$25 each meeting until a name of a present member is drawn.

MWF SPIRIT IN ACTION

Page 4

MWF Phone A Friend Program

Director: Elaine Hager 873-1951

The concept for this program is based on safety and concern for our fellow neighbors and is best summed up in our mission statement: The mission is to provide a service to anyone in Meadow Wood Farms, who would like to be included in a system that would allow them to be in contact with a neighbor on a daily basis. It is not in our purview to provide any medical assistance, other than to make a call to the designated person/persons provided by the "recipient" or to the proper medical authorities in an emergency situation. Contact Elaine for more information.

Sign Up with the Road Warriors — Jim Bain Jbain2@cfl.rr.com

Time is running out on the warranty for the "new" roads. Our best option is to identify and mark the hundreds of cracks and flaws and request/demand that the Marion County MSTU and our new Commissioner see them for themselves. On Saturday, April 22, we will gather at Friendship Park at 9:00 am to complete our mission. Teams of two (or more) will be given street chalk and assigned a (hopefully) short section of road to walk, marking the cracks and flaws as you see them. The more people we have, the shorter your walk. We have 18 miles of road to inspect. We need everyone! Come one, come all. Please let me know via email if you plan to help as a head count will help me with the assignments.



Since we will be using washable chalk, if rain is in the forecast in the few days after April 22, we will be forced to reschedule the event.

Update from MWF Pet Safety..... Stevie Gordon 484 802-3786

Companion Animals – Joy and Heartache

Most MWF residents choose to share their lives with one or more domestic animals. For the vast majority, these companion animals are loved family members and cared for with the same commitment and responsibility as children – one does wonder why they are not tax deductible dependents!

The community association has now re-established a control committee and this may be an appropriate time to review the "control" we are expected to exercise regarding these companion animals. Marion County ordinances state that an animal must be kept under direct human control. This means confined within a house, building, fence, or other enclosure – or leashed at any time it is not so confined. Additionally, the ordinance addresses domestic animals that create a "nuisance", such as chasing vehicles, bikes, people, or other animals, disturbing trash/garbage containers, etc. The complete ordinance is available online – it is Chapter 4 of the County Code. And while neutering is not a legal issue, failure to do so with dogs and cats only ensures an ever growing population of homeless animals. About 35% of American households do not neuter their pets, resulting in millions of unwanted puppies and kittens annually. There are low cost neuter programs available in Marion County – call me if you need information.

I'm always impressed with the care and concern shown by 99% of our residents – and the assistance they constantly offer. The few who do not keep their animals safely confined and "under control" present a risk for the animal, but also for human residents. Your dog may be friendly and lovable at home, but a moving bike, truck, horse, or dog on a leash is often a temptation not to be ignored. The results may be mildly inconvenient to downright devastating. Outdoor cats are a target for predators – and they certainly practice their own predation on our songbird population.

So while I am imploring the few to be truly responsible owners, I also must express endless gratitude to the majority in Meadow Wood Farms who already are. Some of you very special people have stretched your household population by "adopting a foundling" from me and providing a loving home. As the kids would say, "that is awe-some". Please make new neighbors aware of the Pet Safety Committee and encourage them to join the Neighborhood Association, attend meetings, read the newsletter, and access the community email.

By the way, I am aware that, despite best efforts and intent, there are some dogs/cats that could escape a high security federal penitentiary (I own one such Jack Russell). If and when that happens, having your pet wear a tag with your name and address may save its life.

You are invited to the MWFPOA

Page 5

Meet & Greet

In Friendship Park

* Friday May 12th * 6:00-8:00 pm *

Welcome new neighbors & greetings to our longtime residents! MWFPOA is once again holding our annual picnic for MWF residents and family members.

It's Free, Fun & Food galore!

Brush off the winter blues and join our very friendly folks for an informal pot luck style picnic. MWFPOA will provide grilled hamburgers & hot dogs + condiments, soft drinks & water. Our attendees bring a side-dish or dessert to share.

Don't be shy! If you have never been, here's another chance! It is a casual, relaxed evening in MWF filled with food & friends.

Please contact us with the number of persons that will be in your party and a dish you would like bring by May 9th

Contact:

Connie Story 369-0809 constancestory@msn.com Sandy Mollberg 861-9622 lenelew@aol.com

LINE DANCING —— Sandy Mollberg

Line Dancing at Friendship Park every Monday night starting at 7 P.M..



Everyone is welcome to attend our Monday night dancing. It's great exercise with great friends! To find out what night of the week we will be teaching new dancers and new dances......Contact Sandy Mollberg at 861-9622





Do you know of a Meadow Wood Farms neighbor in need? The Meadow Wood Farms Angels is a group of anonymous volunteers who are ready to help with those small, one-time projects that our neighbors cannot do by themselves by reason of age, illness, disability, or lack of funds.

To submit a request for assistance, email: MWFAngels@gmail.com or call Elizabeth Waller. The Angels will contact you and obtain additional information in order to evaluate the request.

Page 6

MEADOW WOOD EQUINE CLUB —Carol Shockey



MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA)

is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, food, etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome. **Membership is open to anyone** – you do not have to own a horse or live in Meadow Wood Farms to join. Membership is \$5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off "most in store items" at Seminole, Tack Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to receive the discount. For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-President Carol Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153.

Upcoming Horsey and Other Events

April 1, 2017 - Elite Equestrian Horse & Pet Expo - Saturday - Activities and Fun for the Whole Family. Exhibitors, Giveaways, Demonstrations, and more. at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.

April 1, 2017 - 4-H Horse Specialty Horse Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - North Arena - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.

April 8, 2017 - Tractor Supply Farm Swap - Saturday - 9:00 am - 2:00 pm - (RAIN OR SHINE) - Buy-Sell-Trade Anything and Everything Poultry, Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). Bring your own setup - tables, cages, corrals, etc. at Dunnellon Tractor Supply, 11242 N Williams St aka US41 directly behind McDonalds.

April 9, 2017 - STRIDE Schooling Show - Saturday - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475. For more information - http://www.stridedressage.org/

April 12 - 16, 2017 - Equiventures Ocala International 3-Day Festival of Eventing - 8:00 am - 5:00 pm Admission is Free - at the Florida Horse Park, 141008 S. Hwy 475 (352) 307-6699. For more information - http://equiventures.com/Spectators.aspx

April 15, 2017 - Central Florida Dressage - Free admission, spectators welcome. - at Grand Oaks Resort & Carriage Museum, 3000 Marion County Rd, Weirsdale. For more information, map & directions - http://thegrandoaks.com/ (352)750-5500

April 17 - 22, - Spring Sale of Two-Year-Olds in Training Under Tack - Monday - Saturday 8:00 AM - at Ocala Breeders' Sales Co - 1701 Southwest 60th Avenue. (352) 237-2154. For more information - http://www.obssales.com/

April 21 - 23, 2017 - Orange Blossom Mini Horse Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road

April 21 - 23, 2017 - Southern Regional Ocala Classic Paso Fino Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.

April 25 - 28, 2017 - OBS Spring Sale of Two-Year-Olds in Training - Tuesday - Friday 10:30 am - at Ocala Breeders' Sales Co - 1701 Southwest 60th Avenue. (352) 237-2154. For more information - http://www.obssales.com/

April 29, 2017 - Florida Horse Sales - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road

May 6, 2016 - Kentucky Derby - at Churchill Downs, Louisville, Kentucky

CLUBS & ACTIVITIES

Page 7

Control Committee Mission Statement

Bob Coveney and a group of eight residents met several times to re-organize, rethink and create a process for the control committee going forward. They came up with a mission statement and some clear guidelines as well as a form for notice of a violation of the Deed Restriction Bylaws. Four members of the group have also volunteered to serve on the committee. This is a huge accomplishment and is much appreciated by all residents. A big thanks to Leslie Pope-Hall, Bob Seymour, Zach Zachary, David Wagner, Bill Atkins, Elaine Hager, Tom Corrow, Mark Chapdelaine and, of course, Bob Coveney. The new committee will be Zach Zachary, Bill Atkins, Tom Corrow, and Elaine Hager will be the alternate.

Consistent with the Deed Restrictions and Bylaws of Meadow Wood Farms, the Control Committee shall strive to:

- A) Preserve the character of the neighborhood.
- B) Protect property values.
- C) Safeguard the continued use and enjoyment of all residents while ensuring that no property owner adversely affects another owner's use or enjoyment of their property.

With those overall goals in mind, the Control Committee shall faithfully execute the following:

- 1) Serve as arbiter for the discretionary items contained within the Deed Restrictions.
- Actively investigate potential violations of the Deed Restrictions as properly reported by any Meadow Wood Farms owner and attempt to negotiate a mutually acceptable solution with the homeowner involved.
- 3) Maintain a vigil regarding construction, maintenance and replacement of all frontal fencing. Courteously address property owners regarding all fencing matters, and adhere to Deed Restriction deadlines regarding approval/disapproval of fencing plans.
- 4) Engage in outreach and education so all MWF homeowners are aware of the requirements of the Deed Restrictions.
- 5) Maintain a record of all Committee activities and report those activities to the Executive Board in a timely manner.

You can contact one of the Control Committee if you have an issue and obtain a form for the notice of a violation.

The Committee will not address anonymous complaints.

Reminder to all residents: It is not legal for property owners to put anything in the 15' right of way between the roads and your fence or property line. It's entirely likely that should something happen because of any obstruction, the perpetrator of the obstruction would be liable. UH, OH.



The Friendship Park Pavilion has been rewired, lights replaced, and is now capable of running a few things without blowing up. It's also up to code....no small thing in itself. Great job by the electrician and a thanks to Dick Woodrome and Bob Coveny for overseeing the project.

Also, the light fixtures at both entrances had to be totally replaced (the old ones no longer exist) and parts rebuilt and modified to include plugs for our Christmas lights, etc.

Our Newsletter is distributed to Meadow Wood Farms Residents both in Paper Format & Online!



Art in the Barn

APRIL 8.9 9:00 AM — 1:00 PM 14 CARRY BACK ROAD

You are invited to a special event, showcasing the talents of our neighbors, local artists and crafts persons. Offered for sale will be silver jewelry, succulent plant designs, metal works, fancy paper gift boxes, cards and art, paintings, dolls, stuffed bears, exotic food, musical instruments, etc. Prices range from \$2—\$300. This will be a festive occasion with music, food and drink.

Promote your business with an ad in the Meadow Wood Farms Newsletter.

For more information or to place an ad, please contact:

Dorothy Henry 352-817-7494 Although the Association cannot warrant its advertisers, many are your neighbors and all will appreciate your patronage.



Meadow Wood Farms pet sitter since 1997 SANDY MOLLBERG 861-9622 lenelew@aol.com



Exotics. Feed, clean, get mail, water plants, etc.

I come to your house. Less stress for your pets! pam@ezsignsonline.com OCALA, FL

Years of horse & vet tech experience. M.W.Farms Resident



Dorothy Henry

352 817-7494

Pegasus Realty & Assoc. Inc. 5685 W Hwy 40, Ocala, FL 34482



*4 Bedroom * 3Bath * 3150 SF *2 plus acres *\$289,000 Located in desirable MWF



*2 Bedroom *2 Bathroom *LogHome *1.63 Acres *Quiet *Serene setting Located in Desirable MWF *\$214,000



*4 Bedroom *3 Bathroom *3300 SF *4 Plus Acres *\$298,000 Located in Meadowbrook Ranches

Desirable Meadow Wood Farms—Let me help you find your dream home in this friendly horse community where your neighbors know you by name!



*3 BR *2 Bath *1.3 Acre *2000SF *in-Ground Pool *in MWF



*4 BR*3 Full Bath *10 Acre *Built in 2007 *10 Stall Barn *Quiet Gated Community *\$615,000



Page 9



BOOK ONLINE or CALL US www.steadfastclean.com (352) 462-1687

ENJOY A CLEAN HOME

Weekly, Bi-Weekly or Monthly Service

Eco-Friendly Cleaning Products

Trustworthy Background & Drug Screened Staff

Reliable + Professional Cleaners + Same Cleaner at Each Visit!

We offer a professional detail cleaning service for your home or office!

Business Owner is Meadow Wood Farm Homeowner & Your Neighbor!

1st-CLeaning SAVE \$25

BONDED & INSURED

mention this ad or use code: MWF25 when booking online





St John's United Methodist Church of Cotton Plant

12390 West Hwy 328, Ocala, FL 34482

Pastor Christine Webb

A Place to Call Home.

Love God, Love People, Serve Our Community
Sunday Worship & Children's Sunday School 10:30 am
Adult Sunday School 9:15 am
Fun Youth Activities Wednesdays 6 pm, includes Dinner

Men's Club Breakfast Buffet

Pancakes, Eggs, Bacon, Sausage, Grits, Biscuits' n Gravy, OJ \$6/Kids\$3
Sat April 1st 7:30 am-10:00 am (EVERY 1st Sat thru June!)

To the transfer of the transfe

Annual Easter Egg Hunt Sat April 8th 9 am

Easter Sunrise Service 7am

FREE Breakfast 8:30 am

Easter Service 10:30 am

Family, Friends, Neighbors ALL are Welcome!

www.stjohnscp.com

MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS

Page 10

Faith & George Moran— Jodie and Sandy

We have a plethora of interesting and creative people among us . We thought you would like to meet them or get to know them better. Likewise if you have someone you think we should feature, let us know at mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com

George started his hobby of raising competitive pigeons at the age of 9. "What made you think of doing that?", I asked. "Because I wasn't allowed to." he answered. His parents were not enthusiastic about pigeons, so the older boys across the street helped him hide the first birds he found in their barn. With the help of the Polish breeders in town, who had brought a variety of special birds with them from the "old country", George became addicted and has since worked and shown competitively with people from all over the country. None of them, though, have the expertise of those old timers, he claims.

George specializes in Roller Pigeons. These beautiful birds come in a variety of colors, but they are most unusual for the way they spin backwards while in flight. George says they will violently roll backwards in a tight ball the size of a donut at the extraordinary speed of 7 revolutions per second, faster than the eye can catch. He showed us one bird that had a scooped tail that was highly prized. The tail acts as a kind of rudder and that shape enhances the speed of the spin. Rollers originated in Birmingham, England in the 1870's and first came to the USA in the late 1800's. Both parents feed the young, because both have pigeon milk. The male will also sit on the egg from 9am-4pm and then the hen takes over. (I can imagine what all you human mothers are thinking.)

The birds are trained in groups of 20-30. However, you are only allowed 20 or less in competition. With 5 minutes to get themselves organized, they must fly continuously for 15 minutes and are judged by the depth and velocity of the spin, among other technicalities, in order to get the highest points and win. If some of the birds come in early, you lose points or are even disqualified. Sandy and I got a chance to see the birds in training while we were there. They fly in a tight group, gaining altitude as they circle. They are capable of getting higher than the clouds, but seem to get nervous, when visibility is less clear. George says they tend to spin mostly when it is



overcast, especially with a slight drizzle. No one knows why they do this and the birds aren't talking. I was a nervous wreck while they were above us. I scanned the sky for hawks as much as I watched the pigeons. The Morans have, indeed, lost a few of their charges to the high flying local predators. Apparently, the best time to train is the afternoon, when the hawks have already eaten and fed their young.

The Morans moved here about 14 months ago from Ashford, CT. "I'm from CT", I told them. It's a small state and we found out just how small, when we discovered that Faith's grandparents owned a farm 5 minutes from the house where I grew up on the same country road. Her cousin was visiting my brother in FL, as we were speaking, and my niece's husband is also a relative of hers by marriage, so that makes us...... are you serious???! Since Faith has 8 brothers and sisters, it was inevitable that we would know or have relatives in common from such a small town. I love it. You never know what you're going to discover in these interviews.

"How did you meet?" asked Sandy (the romantic). You're going to love this. It turns out Faith had lost her husband and after a year her friends decided it was time she needed to find someone. They took out an ad (the original online dating service), describing a country girl who doesn't smoke or drink and added her first name and phone number only. George, as we have learned, likes a challenge. He went through the entire phone book in the town, until he matched the phone number to the name Faith, finding a last name and address. After calling Faith for a later meet and greet in town, he decided to check out the address and saw a lovely farm nestled in a valley. Hmmn. Good so far. As he drove up the road past the house, he noticed a white bronco going in the opposite direction. He found out later, that in the bronco were Faith and her friends heading out to check on George's place. These two were meant to be, don't you think? When they finally got together, George was



impressed enough to give up smoking and drinking. The clincher was that this was a woman who also loved critters. Faith eventually had a few pigeons of her own and they also have a mini-Rex rabbit living with them.

There's a lot more to this couple than we could fit in here.

We hope you get a chance to meet them as we did.

JOIN MEADOW WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION

Page 11



Membership Form & Information to Access Our Website, etc.

Please send or email items to be published to:
Dorothy Henry
Ocala, FL 34482
email: mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com

Send payment for ads to
Dick Woodrome
MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through May. If you aren't a member, we would love for you to join us. The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighborhood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to accompany your check. **Need to check if you've paid?** Contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to Meadowwoodfarms l@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attachments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that person.

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:

www.mwfpoa.com

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor-Neighbor to Neighbor Directory

From main page, click on Newsletter - and then the month.—Newsletters

Please Join

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Please send your check for \$55.00 (Annual Dues Effective June 01, 2017) with this form to:

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477

A directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for \$5.00. Additional copies for members = \$2.00.

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

Photos always Looks.

OCALA, FL 34477-1896
P.O. BOX 77-1896
MEADOW WOOD FARMS





Art in the Barn



















